SGA Minutes 2.25.08   

Motion to pass agenda by Mai Eldib by voice vote, seconded by Jane K, motion passed.

I. McAC- Leap Year cupcake decoration night Tues Feb 26 6-8, Action committee- you can donate clothing in the next few weeks, Spirit Day is April 15th, and the Greek Games will be undergoing reevaluation this year.

II. Michelle Tollinchi/HEOP- Never showed up

III. Update from Dean Dorothy Denburg- There’s a whole lot of conversation in the COI about how to incorporate ethnic studies. We are also working on white papers for President Spar in order to submit them to the board. We will have an all-day retreat with the board of trustees. These papers are meant to inform Deborah Spar about the most important issues on campus. The steel beams are going up on the Nexus and are working on the design of the interior. So far, it is scheduled to be completed on time.

a.    Laura- Community spaces, 2nd floor in Altschul, Barnard Hall cushions, Hot Spots for email, multicultural weekly lunches with Sonny, Dean Denburg will be targeting her end-of-the-year survey towards seniors. A new wall will be put up in the construction area. We will have a new ESC rep in March, and then the newly elected will begin attending in April.

b.    Reni- Wouldn’t it be nice if we could preserve some of the wall and keep some of the wall in the new nexus?

c.    Laura- We are planning a party for Judith Shapiro. We will be having a meeting after this about inviting the Ethnic studies scholar to campus.

d.    Sarah- I didn’t know about the white papers. Would there be any interest in having SGA representatives submit their own?

e.    Dean Denburg- I would love that if you would. You should brainstorm and submit a bulleted document. Keep it at about three pages. It should be framed under the rubric of student life. If you draft it and send it to me, I will attach it to mine. These are not meant to be public documents but rather the things on our minds that we want the president to address.

f.    Laurie Rabinowitz- We have been getting complaints from students about the average amount of mail they receive in their boxes. Could we maybe institute either an opt-out policy or put more of it through email versus paper?

g.    Dean Denburg- I don’t know directly who sends out all the newsletters.

h.    Kate McNamara- Also, I spoke with Elizabeth Gildersleeve about the 30 small cards that we receive every semester and they were very flexible about whether we think that’s a good idea or not.

i.    Jane Khodarkovsky- Do you know when the strategic plan for the College will be looked at again after the initial creation?

j.    We do go back and re-evaluate and see what progress we’ve made. We have held ourselves accountable and have reported ourselves to the Board every year with our strategic plan. I will anticipate that Deborah Sparr will be out and about meeting students and after she’s been here for a year or two, she will begin planning for the future. If I had to project, I would say that the development of the next strategic plan, it will be a very long and involved process.

k.    Laurie Rabinowitz- The e-recruiting website is awful. In order to RSVP to career development events, you have to sign in too. It would help if there wasn’t a strict RSVP.

l.    Maria Morad- I’m just wondering where we’re going with the swipe access.

m.    Dean Denburg- I don’t mean to say we aren’t moving forward. We’ve made a huge step with the new security director to have swipe access put in. However, swipe technology is very expensive and so we have to judge where we should best put our resources. Another main priority is wireless. So, I can’t give you a specific timeline for swipe.Sign out

n.    Laurie Rabinowitz- Will there be any change in the amount of training of desk attendants and security guards with the new director?

o.    Dean Denburg- Absolutely. The state has certain definitions that they have to meet, but the Director is very interested in changing the training from ResLife to security.

p.    Maria Morad- We heard a week ago that there will be a lot of housing changes over the summer and we were wondering when that information will be available to students.

q.    Dean Denburg- We are figuring out where students will stay over the summer and you will certainly be getting that information around the time of spring break. Because we are doing so much work in the 600’s buildings in the summer, all summer housing will be in the Quad and in Elliot. It’s a very difficult balancing act because we know students want to be here in the summer, but we also know we have a lot of work to do in the residence halls and need the summers to do that work.    

IV. Report of Executive Council

a.    Laura- Seven Sisters Update, they have an sga dj. 

b.    Lara- Co-sponsorships-Take Back the Night--$533, TASA--$200, CMTS-Love Could Drive a Person Crazy--$275, CMTS-A New Brain--$275, Taal--$300, Liga--$300, Alternative Spring Break--$250. Kate makes a motion to accept the co-sponsorships by voice vote, Jane seconds, motion passes. Lara-I am also going to a meeting with UEM and so if you have any insight about space in Lerner, let me know.

i. Remi- they need to take into account leaving space open for smaller organizations or even just giving more information about pre-calendaring. Everyone can program in Lerner.

ii. Laura-We’ve been trying to make Lerner more Barnard friendly, especially while we’re under construction. We’re putting up bulletin boards etc.

    c. Kate McNamara- Keondra’s article will run later this week. Also, our newsflush will run next week and can everyone come in early at like 7:30 to help flyer? Next week’s town hall on Thursday will have Carla Spurloch from ’68- will be talking about campus activism. This is theoretically the largest SGA event of the year so please invite people and spread the word to other organizations. The following week we will have another town hall (March 11, 6-8).

V. Report of Rep Council

a. Reni and Becky- First year dinner coming up.

b. Jane- In the Senate, we’re working on how to make it easier for students to report bias attacks. Also, there is a housing committee meeting coming up on Friday regarding the Housing Committee's resolution that was passed in the Senate earlier this month. The Senate plenary is this Friday at 1:15pm. Today I received an email requesting me to talk about activism for the Barnard Parent Spring Newsletter.

c. Lara for Christina- Fewer flyers to go green! Christina will be attending some ABC meetings. The SOC will be joining the co-sponsorship committee. SOC is planning a joint-fundraising event for groups

d. Maria- GS had a finance town hall- one of the reasons they’re having so much difficulty is because their enrollment fluctuates and affects how they can pay for things. 

e. Monique- Our GS formal is this Saturday and it’s sold out.

f. Deborah- Do you guys have any ideas about SGA outings?  We are looking to plan something for March 29th, possibly bowling.

g. Svati- Next Monday, there will be an open house from 4-6 in 420 Hamilton about Ethnic studies. And on Wednesdays there will be alumni luncheons.

h. Karen Kwan- Major’s toast.

i. Mark- At the last meeting, we supported a resolution to make professors put more things up on Courseworks as e-reserves. We’re also in the middle of our constitution review. I am also working on an arts initiative and the exhibit is coming up and I’m looking for volunteers.

j. Katie- In terms of supporting students during construction, some students had been talking about Lerner and swiping in. I will write a blurb for the weekly email explaining that we pay fees to use Lerner. 

k. Keondra- Major points around ethnic studies are why we are centered around the U.S. versus a more international approach. One interesting thing is sending in the ethnic studies report done a year ago to students now. The resolution’s wording was critiqued, especially the fact that it was U.S. focused and why we specifically mentioned Africana studies and the wording of race and ethnicity in very American terms. The broader conversation is on how we publish these resolutions. Another concern is making the website clearer.

i. Dean Denburg- I would just like to say that Keondra is an excellent representative for this council. She was very articulate and reasonable.

ii. Keondra- It was frustrating because the issues we talked about in the resolution were more nitpicky about vocabulary rather than the issue itself. Another idea that has come to the table is the comparison of race/ethnicity to gender.

iii. Reni- For those of you who didn’t go to the seven sisters conference, there was a very big emphasis on gender roles/studies and of all the schools, Barnard felt the least like a women’s college. It just underscores the need for the program.

iv. Remi- I think the way our resolution is worded is more focused on Africana studies. Or at least that people think it’s about that.

v. Keondra- I think there needs to be an additional point to clarify that it is a study of power dynamics in the context of all ethnic groups.

vi. Maria- Maybe we’re having so much trouble with the language because we’re not aware of it.

vii. Keondra- I think that this only proves how much we need the program because we are not armed with the vocabulary or knowledge.

viii. Svati- Ethnic studies is still in creation, which is an important point to make.

ix. Keondra- A big difference between us wanting to include gender studies and women’s studies is that we really want to talk about women. We need to start somewhere.

x. Laura- We need to get the ethnic studies scholar here

xi. Sarah- Do we want to revise the current resolution or write a new one that instead stipulates what actions we would like to see from the COI? At the end of the day, it is not SGA’s responsibility to finesse all the nuances of the possible curricula options for this new major. We have identified the concern of the students.

l. Virginia- SHAC is discussing the Dem's birth control initiative and the best way for SHAC and SGA to approach and support the issue. Health Services passed their national accreditation. The second wave of the TALK Campaign is getting started, including stickers and bookmarks. Columbia is holding a free yoga class for sexual assault survivors. More information is in the weekly e-mail.

i. Laura- We should also advertise for all women to get HPV shots and flu shots. It’s very important because it prevents cervical cancer and genital warts. Next year it will be free of charge.

ii. Laurie- Also, people here are being made to go to a group session before seeing a gynecologist individually, which I think we should investigate.

m. Remi- We’ll be having the Winter Gala on the 5th.

n. Laurie- I met with Al last week and we decided to try a re-fill station at Java City for $.25 in an effort to get rid of bottled water, which is not environmentally friendly. This is just a trial period and we will be engaging with students in a survey to see what option is best.

Motion to adjourn meeting by voice vote by Kate McNamara, motion passed.
